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2-26-21
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,
Good news, case numbers are going down and vaccinations are going up! Rates are at their lowest since the beginning of November. There are many reasons why we believe this is happening; more people are vaccinated, more people have had COVID-19 and more people are being proactive by wearing masks and social distancing. Over 274,000 doses have been given out in NH to date. Higher quantities of doses are arriving weekly. More places are now open to give vaccinations including some Walgreen pharmacies. Persons who are 65 and older, and others with multiple health conditions can sign up for the vaccine. It is expected by the end of March most persons in phase 1B will be vaccinated and the state will move onto phase 2A which includes teachers and childcare workers. The state is working on a plan to address those who are housebound. Information will be forthcoming. Persons should call 211 or contact vaccines.nh.gov to register for a shot. There have been major improvements in the registration system in the last few weeks so registrations should be easier. Upon receiving the first dose you will also be given an appointment for the second dose. 
Don’t be fooled, this virus is still widespread and deadly. Many variants of the virus are appearing. While this is expected and normal, they create great concern and more work. We still have a long battle ahead of us. Cautiously, it is believed by summer life as we had known will be somewhat back. Mask wearing and social distancing will continue. Ball games, concerts and other large gatherings will begin to happen just at a lower occupancy. Eventually this virus will become similar to the yearly flu but this will only happen once about 75% of the world population is vaccinated. It is believed that yearly vaccinations will become the norm.  

It is very important if you suspect you have COVID to get tested. Call 354-6700 for an appointment. If you have been in close contact, 10 minutes or more, with someone known to have covid you must self- quarantine for 10 days. 
Social distancing is very critical, but need of socializing must be considered. It still is not good to go into a crowed area such as a bar, a large indoor gathering, or small spaces with others without masks. There is no reason not to go outside for a walk, to ski, or visit people. You can eat and shop indoors as long as you wear a mask and keep your distance. Be aware of your own health, stay home if you do not feel well. Establishments have taken many precautions against COVID and are ready to serve you safely. It is very important to continue your support of our local businesses. Persons with compromised health should stick with takeout and curbside service. We need each other, we just be smart about it. 
Spring is around the corner and days are getting longer. We are all getting that itch to do something. Find something outdoors that you enjoy. Fresh air, sunshine and exercise is the best thing you can do for yourself. Vitamin D naturally helps boost our spirits & immune systems. A good immune system helps fight many diseases. So, go and do something fun and safe!
